

25 September 2015

Dear Mr. Ambassador,

I have the honour to refer to your letter of 1 September 2015 as well as the discussion we held the day before regarding your proposal to engage the United Nations Security Council to ensure that any future nuclear testing would constitute a threat to international peace and security.

The United Nations appreciates your efforts to rid the world of nuclear weapons. I share your concerns about the failed 2015 NPT Review Conference and the need for substantive progress on the key issues of nuclear disarmament and non-proliferation, of which the Comprehensive Nuclear-Test-Ban Treaty remains a critical element.

A similar letter has been sent to Mr. Jonathan Granoff.

I wish you success in your endeavours

Yours sincerely,

Jan Eliasson

His Excellency Mr. Thomas Graham Jr. Executive Chairman Lightbridge Tysons Corner